
 

   

 

IMPORTANT Communication System Update – My Child at School  
Thursday 30th January 

Dear parents and carers, 

We are writing to inform you of an important update regarding our online platform for student information and communication. We have decided 

to transition from the SIMs and ClassCharts platform to a new system called Bromcom. This change is part of our ongoing effort to improve the 

efficiency and quality of the information we provide you by having everything you need in one place. Bromcom will offer enhanced features and 

a more user-friendly experience, which we believe will greatly benefit both families and students. The app itself is called My Child At School (or 

MCAS) and is available on both iOS and Android devices, as well as being accessible via their website from your internet browser. We will be using 

the MCAS system for ALL future communications, parents’ evening booking and rewards/behaviour monitoring, so please make sure you follow 

the below steps to sign-up. We recommend downloading the MCAS app (My Child at School) as this gives you everything you need in a user-

friendly format. 

• Download the MCAS parent app or login at: http://www.mychildatschool.com 

• Follow the set-up instructions below. 

• Click on PARENT SIGN UP and enter the school ID: 15191 or Postcode: HD4 6JN 

 

 

• Enter your email address (this MUST be the email address we have on record for you and you MUST 
have parental responsibility). 
 

• If you have not registered an email address or have changed your email, you MUST get in touch with us 
as soon as possible to update your details. You cannot register without it. 

 

• Enter your email address (this MUST be the email address we have on record for you and you MUST have parental responsibility). 

• If you have not registered an email address or have changed your email, you MUST get in touch with us as soon as possible to update 

your details. You cannot register without it. 

Please don’t hesitate to contact us by phone or email if you are having any technical issues or to update your email address: 

office@newsomeacademy.co.uk (01484 516712) 

Yours faithfully, 

 
Mrs L Morgan - Deputy Headteacher Achievement 

http://www.mychildatschool.com/
mailto:office@newsomeacademy.co.uk

